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Hello Everyone! 

Welcome to Term 2 �  

Term 2 

Week one of term 2 has already been and gone. There is lots of exciting things happening during this term 
including ANZAC Day, Cross Country, Mother’s Day, dance with Justin, hospital visits, students from the High 
School completing work experience with us, National Simultaneous Storytime, athletics carnival, and Lightning 
Premierships. We are looking forward to a busy but exciting term. More information for all these events will go 
home with students closer to the time.  

Staffing 

As you’re all aware, Ms. Holly Ross finished up with us at the end of term 2. This of course has made room for 
an exciting new staff member. We are excited to let you all know that Lucinda Newton is our new junior room 
teachers aide. Lucinda is a qualified nurse but has also had experience as a teachers aide at Dimboola 
Memorial Secondary College. If you see Lucinda around the school, please say hello and make her feel 
welcomed into our school community.  

We’d also like to welcome Mrs. Gallagher back from maternity leave. Mrs. Gallagher will be in the senior 
classroom on a Monday and Tuesday and will also be at school on a Friday morning.  

ANZAC Day Student free day 

Next Thursday 25th April is a public holiday due to ANZAC Day, so there will be no school. Our students are 
invited to participate in the ANZAC Day march at Dimboola Memorial Secondary College. If students are 
attending, they are required to be at the gates of the High School, in their school uniform by 8:20am, ready for 
an 8:30am start. School captains from each school will be laying a wreath after the march. After this there is a 
formal ceremony in the High School Assembly Hall, which is organised by the RSL.  

Student free day 

Friday, April 26th is a student-free day, so there will be no school for 
students on this day.  

Cross Country  

Students have been busy practising for Cross Country. Each morning 
students run two laps of the cross-country course to build up their 
abilities for the event. This year our cross-country event will be run on 
Thursday May 2nd at 9:30am. Parents are invited to come and watch if 
they wish.  

 
Milie Dent  
Acting Principal  

 

From The Principal 



Devotional Thoughts  
 

 

  

Is it right? - By Pastor Mark Gierus 
  

 Why don’t you judge for yourselves what is right? (Luke 12:57) 

Read Luke 12:49–59 

Do you remember a time when you were young when you might have secretly taken something from your 

mum or dad after being told not to? Or perhaps you have memories of childhood where you did something 

wrong, like cheating on a test or lying to someone about something you had done by denying your 

involvement? 

At the end of the day, we know what is right and wrong in life. Although we live in a world where many 

wrong things are being sold as the right thing, we know, deep down, the right thing to do. 

Even those who do not yet know Jesus support the idea that you do to others what you want them to do to 

you. So, are there things in your life that you know are wrong? 

Many of us live in sin. We tell ourselves that the things we have done, knowing they are wrong, are just 

‘life’, and we push down those feelings of guilt and shame and get on with living. Yet we know it is wrong. 

Jesus invites us to come to him, all of us who are burdened with sin, guilt and shame, and he will give us 

rest for our souls. He does this through forgiveness. Jesus died on the cross for the things we do that are 

wrong, and the good news is if you no longer want to live with the wrongs in life, Jesus calls you to himself 

to set you free from sin, guilt and shame. 

Jesus says to judge for yourself what is right, knowing that as you come to him in his word, and he speaks 

to you through that word, with power, you will know and continue 

to deeply know what is right and wrong, and when you fail, you 

know who to come to for peace through forgiveness. 

Jesus, show me day by day what I need to repent of. As I 

come to you, wash me and make me whiter than snow. Give 

me a deep peace, knowing you have died for my sins, and I 

am forgiven. Let me live in your word day by day, walking in 

the truth and doing what is right to honour and glorify you 

always. Amen. 

 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-etujde-btiykutiy-i/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Junior Classroom Award - Xander 

Warrick 

For trying his best at spelling. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Classroom Award & Principal Award 

Liam Collins (Absent) 

For contributing to class discussions and 

showing active listening skills.  

For doing an excellent job with addition and 

subtraction and using a range of strategies to 

solve the equations. 

 

 

AWARDS 



 

 
Notice’s 

Important Dates 
All the below dates are to the best of our 

knowledge and may change at short notice. 

 

TERM 2 = 15th April - 28th June 2024 

April 2024 

25th - ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

26th - Student Free Day  

May 2024 

2nd - Cross Country 

10th - Mother’s Day activities 

23rd - Athletics Carnival  

30th - P&F meeting at 3:30pm at school  

June 2024 

10th - KINGS birthday Public Holiday 

13th - Lightning Prems - NHILL 

Dimboola-Natimuk Lutheran Parish 

21st April 2024 - Fourth Sunday of Easter 

Good Shepherd Sunday 

11:00 HC Edenhope 

9:00 HC Goroke 

10:00 LR Natimuk 

10:00 LR Vectis 

11:00am LR Dimboola 

St Peter’s Lutheran School is committed to providing a child safe and child friendly environment, where children and young 

people are safe and feel safe, and are able to actively participate in decisions that affect their lives.  

LIBRARY BOOKS 

Please can you have a look around at home in 

the holidays and ensure that all St Peter’s   

library books are returned at the start of Term 

2, as our system is showing quite a few books 

overdue to be returned.  

Many Thanks!  

PUBLIC HOLIDAY AND STUDENT FREE 

DAY 

Please note that Thursday 25th and Friday 

26th April 2024 are student free days.  

No students are to attend school on these 

days.  

 

P&F Meeting 

The next P&F meeting will be held on     

Thursday 30th May 2024 at 3:30pm at school.     

Everyone is welcome to attend. 



Notice’s 



Notice’s 



 

 

In the junior class this week, we’ve begun our unit on procedural writing. The students took 
turns washing their hands with their eyes closed whilst another student provided the 

instructions. We then wrote about the steps needed to wash our hands.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around the school 



             

Here at St Peter’s we love to meet and have visits from new      

 family members.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around the school 


